
RESOLUTION FIXING DATE FOR HEARING ON  

PETITION TO CLOSE AND ABANDON A PORTION OF ELEVENTH STREET 

AND NOTICE TO ALL PERSONS   

INTERESTED IN THE CLOSING THEREOF 

 

  

BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 

WINSTON-SALEM that, in response to a petition filed with the City, a Public Hearing 

will be held on November 26th 2018, at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Chamber on the Second 

Floor of City Hall to consider closing and abandoning a portion of Eleventh Street, as pro-

vided by N.C.G.S. §160A-299.  All persons interested in the proposed closing are hereby 

notified to appear at this hearing and present their views to the Council.  The area proposed 

to be closed is described as: 

 

Beginning at a point lying in the western line of a public right-of-way known as 

Highland Avenue, said point being the northeast property corner of Parcel ID 

No. 6835-59-2966; running thence from said beginning point, along southern 

right-of-way of East Eleventh Street N 87°51'06" E 641.18'; thence continuing 

along the right-of-way of East Eleventh Street with a curve having a radius of  

17.39', an arc length of 21.68', and a chord bearing and distance of N 50°00'01" 

E 20.30'; continuing thence with a curve having a radius of 53.46', an arc length 

of 224.17', and a chord bearing and distance of N 37°58'44" W 92.48'; thence 

running east along the northern right-of-way of East Eleventh Street the next 

three calls S 88°04'11" E 406.23'; thence S 88°10'27" E 215.50'; thence S 88° 

10'18" E 93.47' to a point being the southeast corner of Parcel ID No. 

6836-50-6667; running thence, in a southern direction, with the western right- 

of-way line Highland Avenue S 01°32'34" W 60.37' to the Point and Place of 

Beginning, containing 1.099 acres more or less.  

 

This the 15th day of October, 2018. 

  

CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 

WINSTON-SALEM, NORTH CAROLINA 

 

By: Melanie Johnson, City Secretary 

 
All requests for appropriate and necessary auxiliary aids and services must be made, within a reasonable time prior to the hearing, to 

Angela I. Carmon, the City's ADA Coordinator, at 727-2056 or TDD 727-8319. 


